

90 PARK AVENUE NEW YORK NY 10016 983-6580

WBC PRODUCTIONS INC

August 22, 1967

Mr. Harold Weisberg Coq d'Or Press Hyattstown, Maryland 20734

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

I have now received your letter of August 4, 1967 addressed to the Merv Griffin Show, care of the American Broadcasting Company, and within which you offer to make available to us additional material relating to the assassination of President Kennedy, with particular reference to books you have published on the subject.

In the intervening three years, we have had a large number of personalities on the Merv Griffin Show discussing various facts and views and it is the programming judgment of our department that each of the divergent views and theories have been explored in depth and that our public would not be interested in any further discussion at the present time.

We thank you for your interest in our show and will keep in mind your interest in this particular subject, should future events re-awaken a substantial amount of public interest.

Sincerely yours,

WBC PRODUCTIONS, INC.

CC:k